
 
 

 
A G E N D A  

DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY/MAIN STREET BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS 

December 15, 2021 at 4:00 PM 
 
Call to Order 

Approval of Minutes 

1. Minutes of November 17, 2021 

Financial Update 

Old Business 

1. Membership applications 

New Business 

Committee Reports 

Adjournment 
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Tybee Island Main Street/Development Authority 
Meeting Minutes, November 17, 2021 

Attendance: 
Present: Sarah Bernzott, Michael Flores, Bill Garbett, Susan Kelleher, Beth Martin, Michelle 
Owens 
 
Absent: Jay Burke, Cate Campbell, Maria Lancaster, Charissa Murray, Kelly Swope  
 
Observer: Carol Nathan, Forever Tybee 
 
Next meeting: 
December 15, 2021, 4:00 PM 
 
Call to Order 
Meeting called to order at 4:22 PM  
 
Approval of Minutes 
Susan Kelleher made a motion to approve the minutes of October 13. Beth Martin seconded 
the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Financial Update   
 Michelle Owens reviewed October expenditures and updated the board on the city’s 
process to switch to a new accounting software called Casselle.  
 
Old Business 
 Michelle informed the board that a new director for the Main Street program has been 
hired. Her start date is to be determined. 
  
New Business 
 Michelle informed the board that Rev. Sue Jackson of Trinity Methodist Church is 
interested in the ex-officio board opening and will be submitting an application. Board 
members suggested other members who might be interested in filling the voting seat. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Promotions –  
Michelle updated the board that preparations for the tree lighting event and the Christmas 
parade were underway. The stage company will set up the stage at the entrance of the Strand 
Avenue parking lot. The Christmas tree has been placed in the center of the circle this year.The 
elf promotions have been scheduled at various areas around the island. Michelle displayed the 
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elf costume that will be used for the elf pop-up visits. The business decorating contest and the 
float decorating contest still need judges. Michelle distributed Christmas event posters and 
flyers for businesses to display in windows. 
 
Michelle showed the board Christmas swags from years past and said DPW wants to know if 
they should keep them or throw them away. The board will ask DPW to keep the decorations. 
Main Street can store the decorations off site so that DPW can have room for existing 
decorations. 
 
Design – 
Board members discussed electrical upgrades on Tybrisa. If the electrical supply is not adequate 
for the tree lighting, the board would like to find out if temporary power poles can be erected. 
Also, the board would like the city to make sure light bulbs are replaced in the light strings prior 
to the event. 
 
Several board members met with city council members regarding previously identified 
improvements needed on Tybrisa. The Main Street program will continue to work with city staff 
to implement the upgrades, including electrical repairs, bench and trashcan upgrades and 
pressure washing.  
 
Adjournment:  
Sarah Bernzott left the meeting at 5 p.m. 
Beth Martin left the meeting at 5:30 p.m. 
Meeting adjourned at 5:45 PM 
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